

Members of Council

Mayor: David Reid

Deputy Mayor: Roger Barrett

Councilors:
Nancy Anstey
Lori Caines
Zina Reid-Brezinski

Staff:

Town Clerk/Manager: Connie Reid

Assistant Town Clerk: Lisa Pearce

Maintenance/Animal Control Officer: Wayne Stuckless

Part time Maintenance: Jason Reid

E-mail

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com Phone: 709-635-5232 Fax: 709-635-4498

Web Page: http://reidville-nl.ca

Web Master: Cliff Reid

Town of Reidville Monthly Newsletter

July 2022

CANADA DAY/ REIDVILLE DAY

The Town of Reidville would like to say a huge Thank You to everyone who attended the Canada Day/ Reidville Day Celebration on July 1st!

Also a big thank you to everyone who helped out in any way, especially the members of council and 50+ members for bbging/jigs dinner, the 50 + members for the bingo, Lorna Curtis—the bingo caller, the student employees who ran the games, Karen Moss who had her hand in everything, the residents who helped put up the tent and fencing, the fire department members who helped with numerous things, Ida Pinksen for her expertise and help in serving over a hundred plates of jigs dinner, Cliff and Irene Reid for organizing the washers tournament, Terri lanes for loaning us the sound system, Sean O'Brien for loaning us the bouncy castle...without you it would never be possible! It was a wonderful turnout which was enjoyed by all!!! Special thank you to The Town of Deer Lake, Foodland, Pizza Delight, Poppa Joes, Lawtons, Mary Browns, Kentucky, Wing n' it and Colemans for the donations that were a great help in the success of this event!

It would have been impossible to hold this big event without funding from the Government of Canada and the NL Department of Tourism, Culture, Arts and Recreation....thanks so much!!

HORSE DROPPINGS

Horse droppings on the roads/ shoulders of the road and on the walking trail have been noted on numerous occasions again. We have a lot of walkers in our town and this is becoming very discouraging! Please be more respectful and ensure that you clean up after you animals!

COMPOST BIN

The town now has a community composter available for residents. The raw materials side is for your food wastes, once broken down it will be transferred to the compost side for residents to use. It is located near the fire hall on Community Square Extension.

CONCERNS

It has been brought to our attention that there are pieces of wire sticking out of the water at Rocky Brook (just down stream from the swimming hole). It looks as if it was washed downstream at some point. We will be trying to remove the pieces that we see but there may be more that is under the water so please be cautious.

We have had complaints about fireworks. Although we do not have regulations, we are asking people to let the office know if you are putting off fireworks outside of events such as Canada Day/New Years Eve so we can post it on our facebook page as a courtesy to people with sensory issues and animal owners. Thanks!





Reidville Volunteer Fire Department

Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief Alvin Fudge, Secretary Kerry Anstey, Treasurer Paul Reid Owen Pittman Jason Jones Sean O'Brien Rick Burden Jacob O'Brien Sam Butt Calvin Hiscock Jason Reid Jason Stagg Jeremy Curlew

EMERGENCY NUMBERS:

Doctor on Call.	800-261-0741
Fire Alarm	635-5600
RCMP	635-2173
Ambulance	635-3020
NF PowerI	-800-474- 5711
Council Offic	e635-5232
Fax:	635-4498

INTEREST CHARGES

Interest charges will resume on any overdue accounts beginning July 1st, 2022.

For your convenience, payments can be made online in either of two ways:

 You can set up the town as a biller in your online banking. Search for "Reidville, Town of" in the list of billers. Your account number is located on your invoice on the top left corner under your mailing address.

You can send an email transfer to the town at:

Townofreidville@nf.aibn.com Use **taxes** as the password.

If you need clarification on either of these options, please feel free to call the town office.

Arrears notifications will be sent out in July for any accounts that have not paid or set up a payment plans.

PAVING!!

The paving of Reidville Road is coming along really well. Please be cautious and have patience while the men are working.

We would also like to remind everyone that the speed limit is 50km/hr. Due to the road being so nice to drive on we have had many complaints of speeding.

STAT HOLIDAY

The office will be closed on August 1st in observance of the Civic Holiday. Sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.

50+/RECREATION NEWS

Zumba: For July and August, this program will continue most Tuesday nights. Please follow Cheyanne's facebook group "Zumba with Cheyenne!" for class dates and times.

STUDENT EMPLOYMENT

The 50+ Club has acquired a student to help seniors who are in need of any light yard work, outside painting/staining, general maintenance, etc. Please contact the town office to register.

ROAMING DOGS

There have been reports of people allowing their dogs to roam. Please note this is against our bylaws...dogs must be tethered or penned. We are asking residents to call the RCMP if they have concerns about a roaming dog. The animal control officer has been keeping an eye but these animals run back home as soon as he gets near them. He cannot go on people's property to collect a dog without direction from the RCMP.

GREETINGS!!!

The town of Reidville council and staff would like to send out Birthday and Anniversary greetings to anyone celebrating this month!!!! We hope you have a fantastic day with well wishes for many more!!